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The boycott is on! 

Both the NUT and the NAHT voted by large majorities to stop the KS2 SATs. Headteacher  and Leadership Group members will refuse to administer the tests. Ordinary classroom teachers have never been under any obligation to administer the SATs, and if asked should  inform the Union office. Members will receive detailed information about the boycott from the national union in the near future.                   Leaflets to parents explaining 
why we are taking this action are also to be produced. 

Get involved in the Campaign and help see off the SATs

Bradford NUT will be running stalls on Saturday May 8th from 11am till 1. Members will be talking to parents and re-launching our petition. Ring the office or see our website for details.
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             And they did!
.
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Some questions and answers
Q. I was stranded and got home after the beginning of term. What should I do?

A. Make every attempt to contact your school/service to explain 

your situation.  Where you are able to give information about your likely date of return, please do so.

Q. Will my salary be deducted?
A. No, any absence due to travel delay should be dealt with as an 

authorised absence and teachers should not have salary docked as a result.  Any deduction of wages in these circumstances will be challenged by the Union as unlawful.  Members faced with the threat of, or actual, deductions should contact the NUT office.
Q. Several of my teaching colleagues have not returned to 

school today because of the flight situation.  Can teachers be asked to cover their classes?
A. The Union believes that the school management should attempt to cover teacher absences in line with their school cover policies by the employment of supply teachers where possible, and where cover supervisors or HLTAs are deployed, the statutory limitations on the deployment of such staff must be complied with.


Q. Will my school close if there are not enough staff?
A. In some areas, supply teachers may themselves be affected by 

the travel situation leading to a shortage of teacher qualified supply staff.  If this is the case and schools deploy non-teacher qualified staff to cover teacher absences, the statutory provisions relating to the deployment of such staff must be strictly adhered to.  This may result in partial closure of schools, for example in the secondary sector, some year groups being sent home to ease pressure on staff numbers, or total closure of schools in some cases.

Too much planning?

Are you expected to produce especially detailed lesson plans during OFSTED inspections? 

Does your school insist on a standard form of presentation? Neither of these things are necessary. 

Who says so? OFSTED! 

OFSTED does not require a particular format for written lesson plans and it does not require lesson plans, or any other kind of documentation, to be produced specifically for an inspection.

Joint guidance from Ofsted, DCSF and QCA (Qualifications and Curriculum Authority) states that:

· Spending excessive amounts of time on long, detailed plans does not necessarily lead to better teaching and learning. 

· There is no prescribed format or length. A standard form of presentation is not a necessity and can cause unnecessary work for teachers

· Teachers’ time should be used for aspects of planning that are going to be useful for their own purposes, and which have a direct impact upon the                         quality of teaching and learning.  Teachers should not spend time producing documentation that does not meet these two purposes.

Inspectors will of course not ignore planning, but will look for evidence of good practice as part of their evaluation of the quality of teaching and learning. This is deduced from a range of evidence, including observing lessons and from pupil outcomes, rather than from scrutiny of an individual teacher’s lesson plans. 

For more details about planning for OFSTED and about planning in general, see our website:

www.bradfordnut.org
Unfair inspection?

The NUT has received reports about schools being downgraded for trivial reasons under the new inspection framework. Please consider holding a union meeting in your school immediately following an inspection to discuss how it was conducted, and let the Union know by using the on-line form which can be found at www.teachers.org.uk/ofsted All responses will be anonymised.

 Contact your parliamentary candidate? 
Sample questions can be found on our website at www.bradfordnut.org

Here is a contact list.

Bradford East

Con Mohammed Riaz   mriaz.bfd@btinternet.com

Lab   Terry Rooney   greendma@parliament.uk
Lib Dem  David Ward  david.ward@fsmail.net
Bradford South

Con  Matt Palmer  www.mattpalmer.net
Lab  Gerry Sutcliffe  gsutcliffeg@parliament.uk 

Lib Dem   Alun Griffiths  alun@griffiths.sol.co.uk
UKIP   Jason Smith  candidates.ukip.org

Bradford West

Con  Zahid Iqbal  zahid@zahidiqbal.co.uk
Green  David Ford  david.ford4@btinternet.com
Lab  Marsha Singh  singhmp@parliament.uk
Lib Dem  David Hall-Matthews  dnjhm@hotmail.com
Keighley

Con  Kris Hopkins  office@kiconservatives.com
Lab  Jane Thomas  janethomas@labour.co.uk
Lib Dem  Nader Fekri  www.keighleylibdems.org.uk
UKIP  Paul Latham  paullatham20@hotmail.com
Shipley
Con  Philip Davies  daviesp@parliament.uk
Green  Kevin Warnes  kevinwarnes@yahoo.com
Lab  Susan Hinchcliffe  susan@shipleylabour.co.uk
Lib Dem  John Harris  john@harris.entadsl.com
A list of all candidates with contact details can be found on the Guardian Politics website.
Data

We have had some enquiries from members recently about entering various types of data onto school data bases. The School Teachers’  Pay and Conditions Document lists 21 tasks which are not part of a teacher’s duties. Entering data is one of them. You have a contractual right not to do it. 
Collecting coursework
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Schools and colleges now receive a significant proportion of the funding for an individual student when that student has successfully completed a course. Teachers therefore could find themselves under undue pressure to collect coursework. This would be an increase in workload and should not happen. Teachers can only be expected to make reasonable efforts to collect coursework, as they have in the past. Being asked   to call at a student’s home, for example, is not acceptable. 

The Government’s ridiculous plan to create a “Licence to teach” has been scrapped. It was due to be introduced in September. The NUT has been campaigning against the licence since June last year, arguing that we already face far too much observation and assessment without the added burden of having to get re-licenced.  Over 25,000 members and supporters signed our petition. This is a victory for NUT members, the teaching profession and common sense.

Wakefield NUT has bought a number of Love Music Hate Racism education packs and DVDs. If you are interested please email Sally Kincaid at wakeynut.gmail.com
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Next General Meeting of Bradford District NUT


Tuesday May 4th at 5pm, with refreshments from 4.30, at the International Restaurant, 


Morley Street. 


Come along, meet colleagues and discuss current issues including 


The SATS boycott 


Workload


 Academies and Trusts


The General Election 


The meeting will be followed by a FREE MEAL


All members are welcome














